

This meeting was called to order by Quinn Margrett at 6:01 PM.

- Roll Call
- Pledge of Allegiance
- Program
- Open Forum:
 - Rec Services and Rec Sports Council:
 - P&C Document, asking for reconsideration on how we fund sports club
 - 150,000 a year funded from Student Government, total expenses was around 750,000
 - Building rentals (ice fees and tennis club), travel/lodging/food costs, referees/athletic training fees, uniforms
 - Get rid of line item specific travel in bills
 - All clubs struggle with finances
- Adopting the Agenda
- Approval of the Minutes
- Committee Reports:
 - Rules:
 - Will meet on Thursday in 3310 in the MU at 5:20
 - Two people will be sat tonight, sat favorably in committee
 - Presenting the revised bylaws at the end of the session
 - Finance:
 - Our next meeting is Friday at 3:30
 - Please look through P&C
 - PR:
 - Thank you to all who participated in ClubFest, we will be sending emails to them
 - Look out for the podcast
 - PR finished the brand guidelines to be finalized
 - IDEA:
 - Looking for an IDEA Director, meetings are Saturdays
 - Events:
 - Know Your Leaders starts next Tuesday, please sign up in the MIS to volunteer
 - Local Affairs
 - Finalizing joint meeting agenda
 - Send me an email with ideas
 - Seating one senator, showed dedication previously
 - Reviewed ASSETS allocation

- Fitch Family Aquatic center construction is happening, please let us know if you have any questions
 - Sustainability
 - Sustainapalooza will be February 24th from 4-8PM
 - Health & Wellness:
 - Met yesterday
 - Woofs and Wellness, March 7th from 1-3
 - Legislative Ambassadors:
 - Went to the Capitol on Tuesday, had three meetings
 - Getting ready for Big 12 on the Hill
 - Other
- Comment from the Judicial Branch
- Comments from the Advisor:
- Comments from the Executive Branch:
 - RSVP for inauguration
 - Apply for the task force on affordability
- Comments from the Election Commission:
 - Today is the last day to turn in the executive statement of intent
- 2025-3-001 F:
 - Puerto Rican Culture Night
 - Requesting funding for reservation, DJ, and photo booth
 - Snyder: Do you have a date picked out?
 - February 8th, from 5-11 PM
 - Roll Call Vote:
 - 30-0-0
- 2025-3-003 F:
 - Readability
 - Focused on Student Organization and removing roadblocks to funding
 - Momaney: Why do sports clubs not get room rentals or reservations?
 - We don't fund lodging or hotels for any groups
 - We fund tennis club, specifically because there are inadequate courts
 - There are exceptions that we make
 - Momaney: Is it reasonable to reconsider to make more exceptions?
 - Yes, we talked extensively about the list
 - We clarified decorations to show exactly what is eligible
 - Momaney: Did you hear from any clubs?
 - No
 - Snyder: Lodging has never been brought up as ineligible, I would love to hear your thought process.
 - There is precedent

- When a bill comes to Senate, the bill is amended from Finance Committee
 - Not every group is requesting funds for lodging, it is a small group of people who ask for it
 - Snyder: If it is a small group of people asking, is there a reason why we would not add it to the eligible group?
 - Sports Clubs take up a lot of the financial allocations, we give them as much funding as possible
 - Snyder: I don't see why this is the line of reasoning, simply because of precedent.
 - This makes sure that this is equitable for all travel, and lodging is a big expense
 - Pursley: Why are referees and judging funding ineligible, regardless of precedent?
 - We don't want to pay salary or wage for a group
 - Kammayer: We went down the list and had a discussion about all of these, it was essential unanimous
 - Momaney: I don't want to dismiss the voices of the students. How would you feel about taking comments from clubs to reedit? Would that be feasible?
 - We have annual allocation coming up, so the time period is a little expedited
 - We would consider bringing this back, but per the bylaws we have to introduce the bill by the first week in March, and delaying this it would delay that schedule
 - Snyder: Motion to table the bill for one week, I think we need to go over a couple of things.
 - Moved and seconded
 - Kammayer: Objections, I understand the concern but there will not be significant changes if we go through this document again
 - Rowles: I understand the effort, but if is brought to Senate for a reason. There might not be a lot of changes, but bringing in extra knowledge can be beneficial
 - Jones: This document has been examined thoroughly, and the precedent set has been considered
 - Mbuwayesango: We looked into this thoroughly, our concern is the budget. We tried to ensure that these concerns were all cleared.
 - Roll Call Vote:
 - 21-6-3
 - Bill will be tabled for one week
- 2025-3-001 SC:
 - My name is Sur, I am junior in environmental engineering and I have worked with multiple non-profits, specifically with the Honors Student Board, as well as working within Alternative Breaks, and

- Momaney: Do you have any experience with ASSETS?
 - I have not, but I have worked with different boards and have been prepped and willing to learn
- Momaney: Would you say that you've developed a good sense of judgement about funding?
 - Funding is difficult, I can communicate about why there is funding or not
- Rowles: I think the fact that you interviewed in the last spring shows your dedication to this role
- Placard Vote:
 - 29-0-1
- 2025-2-003 SG:
 - Now that PR and Rules does not have the same meeting time I would like to join
 - Passed by way of unanimous consent
- 2025-3-004 SG:
 - Timing for Rules did not work for me, but now my schedule is more open
 - I want to help with the bylaw revision
 - Momaney: We will waive two bylaws, one to waive the cap of members (which is routinely waived to prep incoming members via senior members), and one about the number of committees a senator can join
 - Hartley: Kammayer's help would be appreciated in Rules
 - Passed by way of unanimous consent
- 2025-3-005 SG:
 - I've been attending the last local affairs meetings, and I really appreciate the work they're doing
 - I'd love to be able to help the community
 - Passed by way of unanimous consent
- 2025-3-004 F:
 - Momaney: Are gifts a funding eligible item?
 - No
 - Agarwal: Are transportation costs funding eligible?
 - No
 - Pursley: Are souvenirs considered gifts?
 - Yes
 - Agarwal: Do we have a member here?
 - No
- 2025-3-005 F:
- 2025-3-006 F:
 - Kammayer: Is the leftover amount typical?
 - Yes
- Closing Announcements:

- Kammayer: If you have any concerns about P&C please come discuss this with us
- Martinez: If you'd like to stop by at Finance feel free to come and listen. We are giving each funding bill its due process, hence why things you see on first read are not P&C compliant
- Margrett: Please RSVP for inauguration and fill out the form for our joint meetings.
- Pursley: Thank you to everyone who did your office hours and fill it out in the binder. Thank you for coming to ClubFest and getting your outreach credits
- Momaney: Please stay after if you are a UROC senator. On February 12th we will have a working meeting from 5:20-5:50, this is mandatory. Thank you for informing us about Senate attendance

Meeting adjourned at 7:08 PM.